EXCHANGE OF NOTES (MARCH 4 AND APRIL 30,1948 ) BETWEEN CANADA
AND THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA REGARDING SANITARY

PRACTICES .IN THE SHELLFISH: INDUSTRIES AND RELATED
MATTERS.

I ) \

The Canadian Embassy in the United States of America
to the Department of State

CANADIAN EMBASSY
‘Washington, March 4, 1948.
No. 106 | '

The Canadian Ambagsador presents his compliments to
the Secretary of State and, on the instructions of his
Government, -has the honour -to inform him that, in order
to improve sanitary practices in the shellfish industries
of Canada and the United States and to facilitate the’
exchange . of information with reference to- endorsement
of shellfish certifications, the Canadian Départment of
National Health and Welfare and the United States Public
Health Service have agreed on the desirability of an
Agreement being concluded on the points and in the terms
set forth in the annexed memorandum.’iz- ) S

"If such an’ agreement is acceptable to the United
States Government, it is the proposal of the Canadian
-Government that this note and its Annex together with a
reply agreeing thereto, constitute an Agreement between
the two Governments effective from the date of the reply
from the United States authorities.

H. W.

ANNEX

Memorandnmﬂcf“Agreement

March 4, 1948.

In order to improve the sanitary practices pre-
vailing in the shellfish industries of Canada and the
United States, it is agreed as follows:

1. Whatever manual of recommended practice for
sanitary control of the shellfish industry is approved
by both the United States Public Health Service and
the Canadian Department of National dealth and Welfare,
will be regarded as setting forth the ‘sanitary principles
that will govern the certification of shellfish shippers.

- The degree of compliance with those principles
obtained by the State authorities of the United States
will be reported to the Canadian Department of National"
.Health and Welfare by_ the United States Public Health
Service, and the degree of compliance obtained by the
Provincial and other competent authorities in Canada
will be reported by the Canadian Department of National

Health and Welfare to the United States Public Health
Service,




